East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 29th November 2010
	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Derek Gale, David Olivant, Bob Haskins,
 Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald and Bob Alderson. 
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	Apologies for Absence Received from Hilary Palmer, Ian Whitehead, Sean Harrington, Steve Kimberley and Steve Green
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 18th October 2010   - agreed.
Website version of minutes - amend 6(c) to read ‘John reported that he had approached Steve Green (NOC) re becoming EMOA Vice Chair. Likely to have a successful outcome.’

Urgent matters arising from the minutes:

(a) Satellite Club update: Funding issues now resolved.  Many thanks to Pauline for her work on this.
(b) EMOA League 2010: Presentations to be made at Sherwood Pines on 13th February 2011.
EMOA League 2011: Ian’s fixture list contains 15 events listed for the League. Ernie to let Roger Williamson know. Short Green to be included in the league from 2012.  This course can be offered in 2011 but not to count for the League.  Roger and Ursula Williamson were thanked for their excellent work undertaken on behalf of the EMOA membership. 
(c) Future Major Events in EMOA

(i) 16.10.2011 CSCF – DVO - Longshaw - No issues to report.
(ii) British Schools Championships 2013 - DVO - to be held at Shipley Park.
(iii) British Sprint Championships April/May 2013 - LEI to confirm date and venue. Need another event in EMOA on same weekend - to be agreed when dates known.
(iv) YBT Final 2013 to be in LOG area - details to be determined.
(vi)       Midland Champs 2013 - NOC Sherwood Forest in January or early Feb. Landowner meeting 2nd December 2010.
(d) Treasurer’s report: Viv had circulated her report previously indicating that there was a balance of £3,285, which had increased since circulation to approximately £4,000.
(e) Appointment of EMRJ Squad representative to Committee: Agreed to invite the Junior Squad to nominate someone to represent their interests at EMOA. Bob to communicate with Janet Evans and Richard Robinson.
(f) EMEWS: There was a problem of blank sheets in one version circulated to LEI, together with reports of the Fixtures pages missing, which has been resolved. Issue 233 due end January 2011.
(g) East Midlands Development Day 11.12.10: Arrangements in place. BO Event Safety module will be included in the organiser’s course. BO will cover the first £200 of costs.  Any additional costs to be met by EMOA.
(h) Correspondence since last meeting: 
· Joint statement from BO and FC re new agreement circulated 8.11.10.
· Event Safety - Hilary Palmer’s note circulated 22.11.10. Refer to clubs.
Review of the Association’s Constitution. 
There are areas of the constitution which require revision and this will be considered in detail at a future meeting in March 2011.

Review of Association’s Development Plan and associated financial matters
Pauline, Ranald, Viv and Derek had circulated a paper regarding future priorities and funding for the Association. 
(i) The paper drew on the Constitution for the Objectives and addressed the three main areas in turn. Discussion on the paper as follows:
(a) Co-ordination of orienteering: Ian co-ordinates events at level C and above. Is co-ordination required at level D? It was agreed that as all clubs share their full fixture lists with Ian, if there are clashes he can inform clubs.

(b) Development of orienteering:

· Junior - 75% of EMOA funding is spent on junior development mainly through the Regional Squad. Agreed this should be the priority.

· Volunteer - Clubs have the responsibility to promote volunteer development and EMOA assists mainly through the Development Training days. BO/EMOA currently fund this, but in future Clubs could finance if BO funding ceases.
· Coaches - expensive to train coaches and first aid courses. Most coaching done at club level so consider that clubs should fund this.

· Event - Encourage feedback from major events. Encourage exchange of controllers between clubs. Embrace new mapping developments - cost implications for EMOA?

(c) Increasing participation: thoughts include: Develop an inter-club competition based on results in EM League; develop an urban league etc.
(ii) Income and expenditure: Current income covers current activities. If we wish to develop more activities then need to raise additional income or uses reserves. Generally agreed should preserve reserves against future uncertainties. Amendments to income could be from varying event levy or membership fee. Due to the uncertainties of funding at present the Committee agreed to keep the funding at the current level.
(iii) EMOA Committee: Agreed meetings should continue but to be restructured so that all reports are pre-circulated, and that meeting allocate 30 minutes to essential business and thereafter develop one topic for deeper consideration to last approximately one hour. January meeting to focus on Junior Development and the March meeting on Adult Participant and Event Development.  Consideration also to be given to a topic later in 2011 re new developments in mapping. 
(iv) EMEWS: Is this still necessary as a means of communication with the membership? Could be replaced with a bi-monthly e-mail to all members. Clubs and members to be consulted on this.

In conclusion: Pauline, Ranald, Viv and Derek to write a new paper arising out of the previous one and reflecting the discussions, and to circulate to clubs for their comments which should be fed back to the March meeting.
AOB: UK Masters Cup starts 2011.  8 events from 19 nominated level A and B events spread throughout the UK.
Dates of Future Meetings: 

24th January 2011

28th March 2011
at Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm for Essential Committee Business and 8.00 to 9.00 pm for Open Members Meeting with one major topic for discussion.
	(3) Bob Alderson to inform webmaster

4(b) Ernie Williams to inform Roger Williamson

4(c) Clubs as appropriate

4(e) Bob to write to squad leaders

4 (h) Clubs
 (iii) David Olivant
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